

REPORT TO COUNCIL 2 MAY 2006

The Committee met for its last regular meeting of the year in March. 

I am pleased to report that the comments from the Committee regarding the proposed new constitution for the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP) have been largely accepted and were incorporated in the new draft that we considered. We are hopeful that this new clearer set of principles and operational enhancements, along with a number of structural changes in the Task Groups will enhance the future role and development of the CDRP and help it to make a more positive contribution in this important area. 

Our other main item for detailed scrutiny at this meeting was the new Play Area Strategy. This is an important document in that it potentially establishes the basis for developing and upgrading our play areas for a significant period to come. Members were however concerned to see that the document appeared to contain a number of proposals to close play areas. The Committee recommended that any such issues should be considered with Ward Members so that possible solutions, including 

re location could be examined prior to any closure. 

Members of the Committee also felt that play areas incorporated within new housing development should be properly designed into schemes and built during main construction, rather than simply ‘tacked on’ at the end of development. The Council could and should play a greater role in ensuring this happened. Finally it was also recognised by the Committee that the amount of investment needed in upgrade works should be kept under close review, given the scale of works identified in the Strategy. 

Finally from the February meeting we were pleased to be able to consider an early draft of the Council Best Value Performance Plan. Given the lateness of Overview and Scrutiny input in previous years this was very helpful and hopefully the range of comments made by the Committee will be incorporated into the next version, together with responses to some of our comments about the overall accessibility to external audiences of the document. 

Earlier this month the Committee held a Special Meeting at Talkin Tarn. The main purpose of the meeting was to examine the detailed proposals for capital works. The Committee provided a range of comments on those plans and we look forward to monitoring progress. We were also pleased to note that the Business Plan for the management of the Tarn is to be reviewed and an updated version will be presented to the Committee later in the calendar year. This is particularly important, given that due to the works being undertaken the Tarn is simply going to be ‘ticking over’ in marketing and promotion terms for the coming summer season. 

This is my last report on the work of the Committee in the current year and I would like to thank all members for their excellent contributions to our work during the year. In particular I would wish to record my thanks to Councillor Ken Rutherford, who is retiring from the Council in May. He has been an excellent Vice Chair in the last two years and his ability to identify and pursue matters that many of us miss is a great loss to the Committee and the Council. 

Finally on behalf of the Committee I would wish to express our thanks to all Officers of the Council for their input to our work and in particular Mr Mallinson, Dr Taylor and Mrs Mackay for their continued excellent, professional support.

Michael Boaden

Chair Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

19 April 2006

Michael Boaden

Chair Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

21 February 2006

Chairman Reports 06 Cllr Boaden Community O & S COUNCIL 02 05 06




OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY 





Community





Report of


Chairman:





COUNCILLOR 


M BOADEN








Chairman Reports 06 Cllr Boaden Community O  S COUNCIL 02 05 06.doc

